



**Associated Students of Boise State University
Inclusive Excellence Student Council Meeting Minutes**

09/20/2022 5:00PM-6:00PM

Location: IESC ROOM

- I. **Call to Order** - 4:59 PM
- II. **Attendance/Approval of Minutes**
 - A. In Attendance: Melanie Figueroa Zavala (IESC Chair), Abby Smith (Administrative Director), Ryan Schuldt (Officer), Amelia Jobe (Officer), Ro Parker (Advisor), Brydon Black (Arbiter), Jackson Berg (ASBSU Government Relations Officer)
 - B. Motion to fast track minutes
Motedioned By: Amelia Jobe Seconded By: Jasmine Reyes
Approve: 3 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0
 - C. Approval of 9/15/2022 Minutes
Motedioned By: Ryan Schuldt Seconded By: Jasmine Reyes
Approve: 3 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0
- III. **Officer Updates**
 1. Amelia

- a. Discussion: Amelia wants to reach out to Kalista to understand and research the opinions of more conservative students along with her position on ASBSU. Amelia has also continued to read up on the ASBSU code, planning to make a printable version. She also wants to set up a meeting with Jenn, an ASBSU advisor. Amelia has continued to reach out to potentially interested in becoming an ASBSU representative, she has had conversations with Taylor Ewing, Rachel Lampman, and Natalie Sofaly. Amelia noticed discrepancies between the current positions of ASBSU assembly and roles that are outlined in ASBSU Legislative Code. Positions that are not listed in ASBSU Legislative Code but are currently positions in Assembly include:
 - 1. Nontraditional Student Representative (1)
 - 2. In-state Representative (1)
 - 3. Out-of-state representative (there are 2)
 - 4. Students with disabilities representative (1)
 - 5. Commuter Student Representative (1)
 - 6. Transfer student representative (1)
 - 7. On campus employee representative (1)
 - b. Amelia brought up potentially updating these positions and positions surrounding IESC. These changes could include updating representative names and outdated language that exists in this code. Lastly, Amelia had some questions on whether there was a DEI library in the Student Equity Center, and if not, wants to potentially create a project to spend IESC money to fund these materials.
2. Jasmine
- a. Discussion: Jasmine has been continuing her research on accessibility with campus websites and the potential vectoring of the IESC logo so that it can be scaled up and down.

3. Ryan
 - a. Discussion: Ryan will be emailing Wendy (the EAC director) soon.
4. Melanie
 - a. Discussion: Melanie is working with students who may be interested in Senate or Assembly positions. Abby and Melanie will be meeting with the Dean of Students Office on 9/22. Melanie has also spoken with Jeff from Gender Equity about potentially setting up a meeting to discuss gender roles. Melanie is still working on setting up a meeting with Dr. Little. Lastly, Melanie attended a Shared Equity & Leadership on 9/19 and was very pleased with the staff and faculty that attended.
5. Leo
 - a. Discussion: Leo has met with Ro on campus anti-racism work on campus. Leo also got in contact with someone on campus who has a lot of resources regarding that material.

IV. New Business

VI. Old Business

A. Assembly Appointment

- a. Training Stella Stigers
 - i. Melanie has spoken to both Ro and Ryan about training, and these meetings will be held soon.

VII. Open Floor/Announcements

A. Upcoming Events

1. Melanie: Melanie is working on a Hispanic Heritage Event which will collaborate with other organizations on October 7th. She is also hoping to have an event for the Day of the Dead some time in November.

VIII. Meeting Adjourned - 5:10 PM